## LINCOLN VILLAGE COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING April 22, 2020

The Lincoln Village Council held a special meeting on April 22<sup>nd</sup> at 7 p.m. via Zoom due to the Covid 19 shutdown. The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. Those in attendance included President Phillips, Treasurer Hussain, Clerk Somers and Council Members Healy, Mahalak, Putsky, Somers, Wambold and Zielinski. Also joining the meeting were Attorney David Cook, Village Maintenance Man Warren MacNeill and Ronald Stout.

The purpose of the meeting was to open bids for lawn mowing service for the 2020-2022 years for the Village. A bid was received from Stouts Lawn Service. A motion was made by Mahalak with support from Wambold to accept the bid and award the contract to Stouts Lawn Service. Motion carried unanimously. Following a brief discussion, Healy stated that she wants to be sure that we are following the Governors orders which currently is not allowing for lawn maintenance by contractors. She was assured that we will be in strict compliance with the order.

A motion to adjourn was made by Zielinski with support from Healy. Motion carried.

Linda K. Somers

Village Clerk

lincolnmi.com